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Buildings & Grounds 
• Electric heater in the women’s restroom by the old gym/blue tile area has been 

ordered and will be installed over the summer. 
• Paper towel dispensers for the high school boy’s and girl’s restrooms have been 

ordered and should be here shortly. 
• Gym floor polyurethan will be applied on June 27th, 28th, and 29th. The south (new) 

gym will be closed from June 27th till July 6th. The new gym is getting a water-based 
polyurethane coat. The north (old) gym will be closed till July 11th. The reason the 
old gym will be closed longer is that they’re putting oil-based polyurethane on it, 
which takes longer to cure. 

• Buck has replaced about 90% of the stained ceiling tiles around the building. We’ll 
get the remainder done on snow or rainy days when he has to work inside.

NDE Title Program Review – is happening on April 19th. 

Canvas Learning Management System (LMS) – We are signed up with NDE to implement 
Canvas as our student LMS for next year. We’ll schedule training for the teaching staff for early 
August during one of our in-service days. Reid Stagemeyer is working with NDE and ESU 11 to 
get the networking and security set up and ready to go for 2022-23. 

Grants – none this month. We did get notification from NDE’s Nutrition office that we 
were approved for the Supply Chain Assistance Grant in the amount of $10,700. We’re 
going to use the funds for dairy products. 

Central Community College – would like to use our building to teach an evening adult English 
as a second language class for the 2022-23 school year. The class will begin in August and run 
for 10 weeks. The class will meet for two evening per week from 7-9 pm. CCC says that there’s a 
need for an adult ESL class and they’d like to use our DL room to teach the class. If the board 
agrees, we’ll get the process going to get things put in place to host the class.


